
9th May 2025

Newsletter

Please click on the images and
follow us on social media.

MESSAGE FROM
HEADTEACHER

Dear Parents & carers,

Yesterday was a very special day in school as we remembered the 80th
anniversary of VE Day! It stands for Victory in Europe Day, a time when
everyone celebrated the end of the Second World War in Europe.
Lots of you came to school looking fantastic in your red, white, and blue
clothes – thank you!
In the morning, we all gathered for an assembly to learn more about why VE
Day is so important for our country. We heard stories from people who were
there when it first happened in 1945 – it sounded like a very exciting time!
Afterwards, everyone in school had a  fun afternoon break with yummy
snacks to celebrate together. It was lovely to see everyone smiling and
having a good time!

Prayers for the New Pope
This week is also a significant time for Catholics around the world as we
awaited the election of a new Pope, and last evening, the white smoke
emerged!
Let us offer our prayers for our new Holy Father, 
Pope Leo XIV. May the Holy Spirit guide him as 
he leads our Church with wisdom, strength, and love. 
May God bless and guide him.

God bless,
Mr Gallagher

https://www.instagram.com/st_john_fisher_school_wigston/
https://www.facebook.com/stjohnfisherCVA?locale=en_GB


MAY
12  - 16  - SATs week Year 6th th

15  CENSUS - Change in Menu -to be advised shortly th

19  - Walk to School Week th

20  - Year 1 Led Liturgy - 9.a.m. - All Welcometh

21  - New Reception Intake - Parents Evening - 6p.m.st

22nd - Year 4 Sports Festival at St Paul’s

       26th to 1st June - HALF TERM

JUNE
2nd - Year 4 Trip to King Richard III

              - Year 5 Trip to Outdoor Pursuit Centre 

3  - Sportshall Athletics - Finals rd

10th - Year 3 Bosworth Battlefield 

       Year 5 - St Paul’s Sports Festival

12th - Year 1 Trip - Beaumanor Hall [ cancelled]

17th- Year 6 St Paul’s Festival

18th - 20th - Year 6 CRICH

24th - Holy Communion Celebration Mass - 9a.m. All welcome.
Nativity of St John The Baptist

JULY
4th  - Sports Day (All children) KS1 - A.M. & KS2 - P.M.

9  - Year 6 Leavers Party - 6p.m. th

11th - Last Day of Term - 2p.m Finish. After school club finishes at
4.15p.m. Seaside Special Menu.



Update from Gardening club:
We have been very busy this spring at gardening club! The children planted

Potatoes, peas, courgettes, radishes, herbs and strawberries. They also
planted sunflower seeds to take home. 

We are very lucky to have such a lovely school garden here but some jobs
are a bit too big for the children and Mrs Lam and so we are putting a

call out for help! Our raised beds are starting to show their age and we
would be really grateful if any handy members of the school community
could help to fix them so that we can continue to grow new things. One
of our water buts has also split so if you have one that you are not using
and would be willing to donate, it would be greatly appreciated. If you

can help, please message the school office 



Our Reception class are looking for someone to
help with a small area that requires some outdoor
slabs laying or paving which will provide a base for

a wooden play-hut. 

Please see photo below. 
Please kindly contact the office if you would be

interested.
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On Tuesday, May 20th, our wonderful Year 1 class will be
leading our annual May assembly as we honour Mary, our
Blessed Mother.

As is our tradition, we would be delighted to receive donations
of flowers to beautifully adorn the statue of Mary during the
assembly. Following the celebration, these flowers will then be
taken to a local nursing home to bring joy to its residents.

Your generosity in providing flowers would be deeply
appreciated. Thank you in advance for your support in making
this a special occasion for our children and the wider
community.



Other topics
Please kindly note that there is a large box of lost

property which is kept in the School Office for
parents to look through. Please kindly have a look if
any of the items belong to your child by the end of
next week. Any unclaimed items will be given to the

PTFA for the pre-loved uniform sale.

We would like to kindly remind you that the school's policy
strictly allows for the administration of only prescribed
medication. Unfortunately, we are unable to give any

non-prescribed medications, including over-the-counter
items such as paracetamol, Calpol, and ibuprofen. This

policy also extends to creams, which require a
prescription in order to be administered. 

YEAR 6 - SATS FREE BREAKFAST CLUB

To give your child a really good start for SATs week, we are inviting
all year 6 children to join us for FREE breakfast from Monday 12th

May to Thursday 16th May. 

Please book via Arbor - Clubs- Year 6 Breakfast Club
 

THANK YOU
We would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to the PTFA for their

incredibly generous contribution towards the new library bookshelves.
Your support has made a meaningful difference, and we are truly

grateful. Thanks to your kindness, the Library is gradually transforming
into a more welcoming and inspiring space for our students. The

shelves are already making a noticeable impact, and it’s clear that
the children are the most delighted of all—they’ve been eager to

explore and enjoy the growing collection of books. Your donation is
helping to foster a love of reading that will benefit our pupils for

years to come.
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